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Welcome to your Autumn/Winter edition of 
Hospice News. So much has been happening 
here at the hospice over the past six months. 
I am delighted to say that the hospice is fully 
back to pre-pandemic service. All our patients 
have returned to the building and our new Living 
Well Hub is busier than ever. We’ve listened 
to our patients on what services and support 
they would like from the hospice and have 
introduced many more services to suit their 
individual needs. I am also delighted that our 
Young Adult patients with life limiting illnesses 
have been able to experience our new short 
break stay service. You can read more about 
the incredible difference this service has been 
having, further on in this newsletter.  

Our public café BARGACREE is proving to be 
a phenomenal success, even more so than 
before the pandemic. We’ve introduced table 
service and brought in new chefs to join our 

catering team. This team is so passionate 
about providing restaurant standard cuisine 
and service in our café and word has certainly 
spread about the quality. If you haven’t had 
the chance, please pop in if you can, the café is 
open seven-days-a-week 8am until 7pm. 

We have also managed to launch our very 
own hospice charity gin – BARGACREE - as the 
first in a range of hospice products. We have 
plans in place to introduce homemade tablet, 
honey, jams and chutneys in the near future.  
All profits from our café and BARGACREE 
range go directly to support patient care at the 
hospice. So you can ‘Eat well and spend Well’ 
knowing you are supporting Glasgow’s Hospice 
and helping us to keep our doors open.

However, we recognise that we are in the 
midst of a cost-of-living crisis and the very real 
impact this is having on ourselves as a charity 
and on individuals, including our patients and 
their families. We will continue to do all we can 
to support our patients, their families, our staff 
and volunteers and our local community. And 
we thank you for continuing to support us so 
we can keep on caring for those who need our 
vital and compassionate care. 

Rhona M Baillie, Chief Executive
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Short Break Stay success
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This year, The Prince & Princess of Wales Hospice 
has been conducting a pilot of a new service for 
young adults by offering them access to short 
break stays at the hospice. 

Lead for the project Fiona Wylie explains: “We 
have been supporting young adults at the hospice 
for many years now through our transition 
clinic as they move from children’s hospice care 
into adult hospice care. These individuals have 
a variety of life limiting conditions, including 
neurodisability conditions such as cerebral palsy, 
profound learning disabilities with complex 
health needs and neurological conditions such as 
muscular dystrophy and spinal muscular atrophy. 

“We recognised a gap in service provision and 
have been working hard to implement a pilot of a 
short break service which offers our young adults 
the opportunity to stay at the hospice for four 
days at a time in an age-appropriate environment 
with access to specialist clinical staff to care 
for their complex health needs. The service also 
offers the carers of these young adults a much-
needed break from their caring responsibilities. 

During the first part of the pilot of this service, 
nine young adults were able to enjoy 27 nights of 
respite. Among other activities, they experienced 
art sessions, movie nights and social outings 
to the Glasgow Science Centre, The Burrell 
Collection and a barbeque hosted at the hospice.  

Jack Malone is 23-years-old and has muscular 
dystrophy. Jack started coming to the Young 
Adults Transition Service in 2019, the year 
before lockdown.  After spending much of the 
pandemic isolating with his family, Jack has 
returned to the hospice and was one of the 
first patients to experience a Short Break Stay 
as part of the pilot. 

Computer Sciences student, Jack says: “I really 
enjoyed the short break stay, I got to mix with 
people of my own age while I was here. I’ve 
stayed away from home before when I was 
a teenager at Robin House with CHAS, but 
this has been my first stay as an adult in the 
hospice.” 

“It was so good. I made 
friends with the other 
young adults, and we 

all watched movies 
together, especially 
Frozen which we all 

loved.”

Young adult patient on a special trip

Young adult with staff
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Short Break Stays

“I got to do loads of activities including art and I 
played games with the other patients. We started 
a game of Dungeons and Dragons which is like 
role playing and the game doesn’t really end, it 
just continues with the story. I am really looking 
forward to continuing this game and also using the 
projector on my next stay.”

Fellow Young Adult patient, Cole Culverwell is 
20-years-old. Cole has learning difficulties and 
experienced a cerebrovascular haemorrhage at the 
age of 19.

Speaking about the Short Break Stay, Cole says: 
“It was so good. I made friends with the other 
young adults, and we all watched movies together, 
especially Frozen which we all loved. We also 
watched lots of episodes of Friends and Brooklyn 
99 which are my favourite shows. I got lots 
of pampering treatments and complementary 
therapies which was great as I was just about to 
go on holiday. I also really enjoy the food at the 
hospice, especially the toasties. I can’t wait until 
my next stay there.” 

Fiona added: “This is such a vital service for these 
young adults who are living with a life-limiting 
illness. It offers them the opportunity to live life the 
way other young adults do, away from parents and 
carers and in the company of peers.”

Young adults barbeque

Two young adult patients and staff



Peer mentor, Joanne said: “I have an interest in 
the mental health aspect of this as I’m studying 
psychology at college. I wasn’t sure what to expect 
and it’s been great to see them develop and become 
more confident. Our art workshops have been so 
rewarding. They have been able to express their grief 
and emotions through their artwork without having 
to use words. And I have found I’ve developed more 
empathy through my work as a peer mentor.”

Olivia is also studying psychology and counselling at 
university. She says: “This programme has become so 
much more than I imagined. It’s been so interesting 
getting to know our group and find that we all have 
shared experiences and see the same patterns we all 
experienced. At the end of the day, it does get better 
and as mentors we’re proof of that. Our emotion-
based sessions have been so rewarding as you actually 
get to see breakthroughs when our group realise what 
they’re feeling is normal. At the end of the day there 
is no quick fix for grief but the way our mentees have 
opened up and talked to us was so challenging for 
them but amazing.” 

Construction student Sky is looking forward to seeing 
the end of the art project they’ve all been working on. 
She says: “It’s been so good to see how everyone has 
developed over the past year. We’ve been working on 
an art exhibition together and we’ve all been helping 
each other through support and encouragement. It’s 

A year of peer power!
Just over than a year-ago, a group of young 
people took the decision to do something 
unique. They became peer mentors with 
the aim of supporting other young people 
cope with the bereavement of a loved one.  
Cameron, 21; Joanne, 20; Olivia, 21 and Sky, 
21 all undertook specialist training to become 
peer mentors and last October, they met their 
mentees who they would support for the next 
year as part of a mentoring programme. 

Approximately 111 children and young people 
are bereaved of a parent every day in the UK. 
They can feel increasingly isolated and rarely 
share with their peers the impact of their 
bereavement.

To help combat this, The Prince & Princess 
of Wales Hospice Family Support Service 
consulted with bereaved young people on 
what they thought would help them most 
during such an emotional time.

Janette McGarvey, Young Persons’ 
Development Worker, said: “We introduced 
our peer mentoring programme following 
consultation with young people on the type 
of support they would have wanted following 
their own experience. Peer mentoring is where 
young people offer support to each other with 
shared life experiences. The purpose of the 
programme is to build confidence, self-esteem, 
and resilience.”  

For the past year the mentors have been 
meeting with the mentees within the hospice 
focusing on activities and emotional support. 
“It’s been great, getting to know the mentees 
and their personalities, says Cameron. The first 
time we all met we were nervous and shy but 
seeing them grow and become more confident 
over the year has been amazing.

“We’ve been working on putting together 
an art exhibition, helping each other and 
everyone has an input. I definitely feel 
more confident and happier to speak about 
bereavement. Without being too cheesy – it’s 
good to talk.”.
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Peer mentors



A year of peer power!

certainly been challenging but so worthwhile.”

Meet our mentees

Three young people took part on the peer 
mentoring programme after being bereaved of a 
parent. 

Esme is 11-years-old and has been supported 
both pre and post bereavement: “This 
programme has really made me more confident, 
at the start I didn’t say very much but knowing 
that our mentors had gone through the same 
thing as us meant I could open up. I started high 
school this year and was feeling a bit scared. But 
one of my mentors had gone to the same school 
and she spoke to me about it and just reassured 
me. I am so glad I took part in this, it’s just helped 
me so much, and I’ve really enjoyed the art.” 
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Mentee, Jennifer who is 14-years-old explained: “I 
was isolating myself and to a point I still do that 
sometimes. But the mentoring programme has 
helped me recognise this and has been such a 
good support for me. I get to talk to our mentors 
and as they’ve had similar experiences, they just 
understand.”

17-year-old college student Chelsea stated: “I 
was so quiet and nervous at the start. I really 
didn’t want to talk to anyone. Our first session 
was playing games and I didn’t take part but 
eventually I started to open up a bit and started 
to get involved. It helped knowing the mentors 
had been similar ages when they were bereaved 
and they had gotten through so I was just able to 
talk more about how I was feeling.”

At the end of the year programme, the group is 
hosting an art exhibition. Artist Emma McGarvey 
has been volunteering with the group to help 
them create their artwork. Emma says: “It’s been 
great to work with everyone on this programme, 
they were all so nervous at the beginning.   It can 
be challenging to expose yourself in this way, but 
they have embraced the concept and have been 
producing some thought-provoking work.”

Supporting the mentors, along with the Family 
Support Services staff, is volunteer Claire. She 
says: “We started off the year with a day out 
in Edinburgh with the mentors and that really 
helped us get to know each and bond as a group. 
From that point on, we all felt comfortable with 
each other so we were then able to welcome the 
mentees. The mentors are just fantastic and so 
insightful in how they approach this programme. 
They have blown me away to be honest.” 
Family Support Service social worker Christina 
Inglis explained: “As a social worker it has been 
interesting for me to be involved in something 
so different from my usual role.  I think this 
highlights the unique nature of the programme 
for all involved.”

 The group will premier their art exhibition titled 
‘Art With A Common Bond’ at Argyll Chambers, 
during Children’s Grief Awareness week 17-23 
November. 

Art is in session
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Who will win our Christmas 
Bumper raffle draw?

With your very own copy of Hospice News, you may have received a book of 12 raffle tickets for 
our Christmas Bumper draw where you could be in with the chance of winning:

• 1st prize of £1,000 and a luxury hamper,
• 2nd Prize of £100 and 
• 3rd prize of winning £20 (for five lucky winners).
• Plus, a chance to win up to £4,500 in our rollover jackpot (minimum £100)
To enter simply please complete the raffle tickets and the tear off slip and return them to us 
along with your preferred method of payment in the freepost envelope provided. 

• Or you can simply scan the QR code which will take you straight to the online raffle page 
on our website where you will be able to purchase your raffle tickets online.  

Your support is vital to Glasgow’s Hospice as we continue to provide 
compassionate care for people with terminal and life-limiting illnesses and their 

families. Thank you.
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Glasgow’s Hospice launches first charity gin 

For the first time in its history, The Prince & 
Princess of Wales Hospice has created its own 
handcrafted gin in the hopes of raising vital funds 
for Glasgow’s Hospice. 

A team from the hospice worked with local gin 
distiller, McLeans Gin in Strathaven to create a 
bespoke small batch gin as part of this exciting new 
venture. 

Rhona Baillie, Chief Executive of The Prince & 
Princess of Wales Hospice explains: “We are 
delighted to be able to offer our supporters this 
fantastic gin. We know from hosting events, such 
as our hugely popular Gin and Jammies, that there 
is a real market out there for classic hand-crafted 
gin. We have been involved every step of the way, 
from tasting samples, to choosing the botanicals – 
some which have been locally foraged, to helping 
with some bottling of the product.

“It’s certainly been a learning curve for us as 
we continue in our mission of finding new and 
innovate ways of raising vital funds for the hospice.

Colin McLean of McLeans Gin, said: “It’s been 
such a pleasure working with the hospice team to 
create something very special. I am a small local gin 
distiller and was delighted to be asked to work with 
this amazing charity on this project. I take a real 
pride in my work creating my own gins, but being 
asked to produce BARGACREE gin, knowing that 
its success will go towards helping patients in the 
hospice was such an honour. I poured my heart and 
soul into making something truly outstanding.”    

The gin which carries its own unique and 
distinctive brand is available to buy online at 
shop.ppwh.org.uk/ 

The classic citrus gin has nine botanicals including 
locally foraged gorse flowers and Floridian 
grapefruit. Priced at £40 per bottle, all profits 
from the sale of the gin will directly support 
patient care at the hospice. 

“Each year, we have to fundraise £3 million to 
keep our doors open and to keep on caring for 
people with life-limiting and terminal illness and 
their families throughout Glasgow, says Rhona. 
It costs approximately £13,000 each day for our 
team of specialist nurses, doctors, allied health 
professionals and counsellors to provide the very 
best palliative care to people at the end of their 
lives or who are living with a life-limiting illness.

“We hope that our gin is just the first of many 
more products we hope to bring the market in 
future under the brand of BARGACREE.” 
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Meet our BARGACREE café team
Did you know that the hospice has a café which is open to 
the public and offers meals, snacks, coffees, teas and cakes? 
We’re open from 8am until 7pm, seven days a week.
 

We’ve recruited new chefs to join our amazing catering 
team. Head Chef Iain McMaster is 51 and from Bearsden. 
Iain has been a chef for 35 years and has trained in Paris in 
Michelin starred restaurants. He has worked in restaurants 
throughout Glasgow including The Buttery and the Hilton 
and was head chef at The Corinthian and the Western Club. 
Iain loves all food but has a particular passion for modern 
Scottish cuisine.

Iain says: “I love to create eclectic dishes and really tempt 
the palate. I’ve found working at the hospice so interesting, 
it’s certainly never dull. We have a great bunch of people 
who are all lovely and talented. They are all hardworking 
and I’m finding it such a joy at being able to mould the 
team. I also greatly appreciate our team of volunteers who 
give up their time freely to come and do a busy shift in the 
café alongside us.

“We are all dedicated to providing the best possible food 
we can and especially for our patients.” We’ve had requests 
for food such as curries and pizza and we’re only too 
delighted to be able to offer this personalised service for our 
patients.”

Stuart McKeown is 59 and from the Southside. Stuart 
has worked in the catering industry since he left school. 
He began as front of house before moving into the 
kitchen. He had strong foundations as his mum had 
taught him to cook from a young age. He’s worked 
in Spain and London and has been personal chef to 
industry leaders and CEOs, working in the Gherkin 
building and Sodexo.

Assistant Chef Stuart says: “I love to be creative when 
it comes to food. And the hospice is so diverse, you 
are encouraged to be innovative. It is such a calm 
environment and such a happy place. Everyone works as 
a team with a shared goal of providing first-class food.
“But our patients are at the forefront of everything we 
do. We are in such a privileged position to be able to 
cook for patients and brighten their day.”

Robert Phillips is 27 and originally from the Isle of 
Skye. He joined us at the end of May and is currently 
living in the Southside. Robert started his chef career 
in the hotel industry and has a real passion for creating 
exceptional food.

Assistant Chef Robert says: “I love all cooking but 
particularly making breads. I recently spent some time 
making a special focaccia for the hospice and it seemed 
to be well received.

“I’m delighted to have joined such a lovely team, 
everyone has been so welcoming. I’ve noticed the café 
getting busier and busier as word is spreading, so we’re 
kept busy. I love the diverse range of cooking in the 
hospice. We’re preparing meals for our patients, for our 
staff and volunteers and for the public.”

“My mum works in palliative care so in a way I feel 
that I am following in her footsteps by working at the 
hospice and helping to care for people by preparing 
nutritious and delicious food.”



Every part of The Prince & Princess of 
Wales Hospice is supported by an army 
of volunteers. More than 800 volunteers 
are currently offering their time for free to 
support the hospice in a variety of ways.

Facts on our volunteer roles
We have volunteers carrying out a range of 
roles in the hospice at Bellahouston Park, in 
all our retail shops and in our warehouse. 
We also have volunteers who help to spread 
the word of hospice care in their local 
communities. 

Here are just a few of the roles - 
• Meet and greet at our IPU and Front of 

House 
• Gardeners
• Café
• Retail in our network of 17 shops, and 

warehouse distribution centre
• Beauty with a Conscience
• Complementary Therapy, wellbeing, 

mindfulness, and hairdressing
• Fundraising and cans 
• Retail and patient drivers
• Therapets
• Trishaw pilots
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Volunteers – at the heart of the hospice

We have plans to re-engage volunteers for 
roles in 2023. This includes reintroducing our 
Befriending Service, volunteers in our Family 
Support Services and Trishaw pilots.

Emily Carr, Volunteer Services Manager, said: 
“Volunteers are so important to the hospice. 
We could not provide the gold standard 
service we do without them. They assist us in 
every aspect of our care and service and we 
are so grateful to them.”

If you would like to know more about 
volunteering, please get in touch with Emily 
on 0141 429 9881 or email Emily.carr@
ppwh.org.uk 

 

Corporate volunteers



 

DEDICATE A LIGHT IN MEMORY OF YOUR 
LOVED ONE 

We would like to invite you to take part in our 
Light up a Life campaign, through which you can 
celebrate the lives of those no longer with us 
and donate to help fund vital nursing time and 
resources. 

With your support, we can help patients and 
families across Glasgow create special memories 
this Christmas and make the most of the time 
they have together.

MAKE A DEDICATION

If you would like to pay tribute to a special 
person, you can do this by:

• Dedicating a light that will shine    
 brightly on our Christmas tree in the  
 grounds of the hospice  

• Adding their name to the Glasgow  
 Times Light Up A Life special,          
 published around the 28 November 

• Adding their name to the order of  
 service for our carol concert 

• Writing a message of remembrance  
 for your loved one on a hospice star  
 decoration. You can hang the star on  
 your own tree at home, or return it  
 to us to be hung on our tree. 

HOW TO MAKE YOUR DEDICATION

This year, we have a special hospice Christmas 
Tree online. If you make your dedication online at 
www.visufund.com/ppwh-2022, you will see your 
dedication shine brightly on the virtual tree. 

In order to include any dedications in the order of 
service or the Glasgow Times, please make your 
dedication by 18 November.

ATTEND A LIGHT UP A LIFE EVENT

Christmas lights switch on – Sunday 27 
November (4:30pm)

Our Christmas Tree lights switch on will be held 
outside the hospice after the Christmas Fayre, 20 
Dumbreck Road, Bellahouston Park, Glasgow. Each 
light represents a loved one who is no longer with us. 
This event does not require pre-booking and anyone 
is welcome to attend. 

St Andrew’s Cathedral Carol Concert - Sunday 4 
December (3:00pm) 

Enjoy a service of festive songs and readings. You 
can attend the event in person at the Cathedral, or 
watch the live-stream from the comfort of your own 
home. This is a ticket only event and due to demand, 
you must book in advance. It can be booked online 
by going to www.ppwh.org.uk/lual or by contacting 
Michelle on 0141 429 9835 or michelle.pagett@
ppwh.org.uk, tickets are free but there is a suggested 
donation of £5 on the door or when booking.

We give heartfelt thanks for any kind contribution 
you feel able to give at this time. 

Light up a life is sponsored by 



To start using our free Will writing service 
visit www.bequeathed.org.uk/ppwhHN1
 
For more information about gifts in Wills or 
our free Will writing service, please contact 
Michelle at the hospice on 0141 429 9835 or 
email fundraising@ppwh.org.uk
 

Look aft� your loved ones � 
writing a 
	 Wi� F� Good 

with The Prince & Prince� of 
Wales Hospice

“Writing my Will has given me great peace of mind. I’ve made things easier for 
my family by letting them know my wishes. I also know I’ll be helping local 
people in the future, by including a gift to The Prince & Princess of Wales 

Hospice.”

 
You can also do something incredible at the 

same time and leave a gift in your Will to 
help us keep on caring for local people and 
their families. Much of the essential care 
we are able to provide is funded through 
gifts in Wills and we wouldn’t be able to 
care for as many patients without this 

support.

As our supporter, we are offering you the 
opportunity to write or update your Will, 
free of charge, in a way that works best for 
you – over the phone or in person, with a 
local solicitor.



We �e Ki�an’s hospice
Kieran was struggling to cope. Now, after 

18 months of regular visits to  The Prince 

& Princess of Wales Hospice, he feels he is 

a stronger person.

Kieran was diagnosed with Spinal Muscular Atrophy 

at 18 months old. Spinal muscular atrophy is a 

progressive condition which causes problems with 

movement as muscles get weaker over time. “It 

means I am weaker than everyone else, and I can 

have respiratory problems,” explains the 24 year old, 

who lives in Bellshill. 

When he was younger he hung about with his friends 

and didn’t mind being in a wheelchair at all. 

However, as the condition progressed, a few years 

ago he started to deteriorate and that’s when he 

found it difficult to deal with things. He’d gone from 

living a normal life to needing care constantly. He 

needed help with eating, he couldn’t drink anything 

unless it was through a straw and he was constantly 

tired and sore.

Full of dread and fear about the future, as a way to 

escape Kieran began to self-medicate. He gambled, 

started to take drugs, and drank more alcohol. He 

says “I wasn’t coping with anything or thinking 

clearly. Looking around me, it seemed like my mates 

were all doing all the things I thought made up a 

normal life – going out clubbing, going on holiday – 

and I couldn’t do these things. It made me angry. I 

tried going to see a psychologist and psychiatrists, 

but nothing worked. I thought about suicide. I really 

did. I just wanted to end it all.”

Help us to keep on caring 
for patients like Kieran.

Please make a monthly 
donation to support patient 
and family care.

You can make a difference today.
Set up a monthly donation in a way that suits you.

Visit ppwh.org.uk/keeponcaring 
or complete the form overleaf

Donatenow
“When I was referred to the hospice for 

counselling, everything changed” he says. “You 

see life from different angles in here. It’s helped 

me learn a lot about myself and accept who I 

am. Instead of coming here to die, it gave me 

hope. It helped me cope with my demons and it 

helped me deal with what happened to me.”

“I still have bad days, of course, but now I know 

what to do to be able to deal with them. It’s all 

about having that positive mindset and finding 

coping strategies. The hospice does so much 

more than just counselling too. It’s helped my 

family and taken away some of the stress for 

them. Coming to the hospice regularly over the 

past 18 months has made me a stronger person. 

Now I have hope, now I want to live again.”

Kieran with our Senior Counsellor Mary Cameron

Help us to keep on caring 
for patients and families 
in Glasgow. 

Visit ppwh.org.ukTo start using our free Will writing service 
visit www.bequeathed.org.uk/ppwhHN1
 
For more information about gifts in Wills or 
our free Will writing service, please contact 
Michelle at the hospice on 0141 429 9835 or 
email fundraising@ppwh.org.uk
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with The Prince & Prince� of 
Wales Hospice

“Writing my Will has given me great peace of mind. I’ve made things easier for 
my family by letting them know my wishes. I also know I’ll be helping local 
people in the future, by including a gift to The Prince & Princess of Wales 

Hospice.”

 
You can also do something incredible at the 

same time and leave a gift in your Will to 
help us keep on caring for local people and 
their families. Much of the essential care 
we are able to provide is funded through 
gifts in Wills and we wouldn’t be able to 
care for as many patients without this 

support.

As our supporter, we are offering you the 
opportunity to write or update your Will, 
free of charge, in a way that works best for 
you – over the phone or in person, with a 
local solicitor.
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